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Local Board of Directors Meeting

June 20, 2017 in conjunction with the
Commencement Ceremony

Columbus Civic Center
7:00 p.m.
A G E N D A 

Welcome and Call to Order






David Fox
Approval of Minutes







David Fox

Approval of Slate of Officers for 2017-18





David Fox


Chair, Velma Bright



Vice Chair, Jim Trott

Recognition of Ben Richardson Retirement




David Fox










Lorette Hoover

Adjourn








David Fox
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Columbus Technical College
Local Board of Directors’ Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, GA  31904
Monday, May 22, 2017
12:30 p.m. J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
Board Members Present:   Velma Bright, David Fox, Joe Slade Johnson, David McCurry, Ben Richardson, Jim Trott and Edwina Turner
Staff Present:  Tara Askew, Monique Buacham, David Fletcher, April Hopson, Lorette Hoover, Jamie Loyd, Cheryl Myers, Karen Thomas, Melanie Thornton, and Tommy Wilson 
Guest:  Thomas Barnes, CTC Chief of Police
Call to Order:  Chairman Fox called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m. 
Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting:  Chairman Fox called for any corrections to the minutes as written, after hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the Minutes of April 24, 2017.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the minutes were approved. 
Staff Reports
President’s Report

Lorette Hoover’s report:

Ms. Hoover stated as her report that she invited Chief Thomas Barnes to present a presentation on the new Georgia Law on Campus Carry. Chief Barnes discussed in details, his presentation on how Columbus Technical College (CTC) will educate the employees on the following three aspects of the CTC campus:
· Police and Security Guidance and Education 

· Student Guidance and Education

· Faculty and Staff Guidance and Education

The power point presentation will also be presented to students, faculty and staff at CTC at a scheduled time and date for orientation. Handouts of this presentation will be distributed to all students, faculty, and staff.

Adult Education

April Hopson gave the following update on Adult Education:
· The Grant for Adult Ed has been approved for 3 more years. 
· The grant will fund 2 additional employees with benefits 
· All of Adult Ed’s full-time staff will receive a 2% increase for the next 3 years 
· This is first time in 15 years a grant of this type was submitted with no modifications.
· Effective July, 1, 2017, Adult Ed. will have a total of 13 full-time faculties.
· A classroom is now set up for Adult Ed. in Talbot County, thanks to Slade Johnson.

· Adult Ed classes will also be held at Stewart County high school in July 2017 with provided transportation.
· Adult Ed’s enrollment for June 2017 is 1,420 ranking at #2 in the state.
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Slade Johnson stated that he appreciate the efforts that April Hopson and Tommy Wilson put into getting the new location ready and available for the classes.
Lorette Hoover announced that Graduation will be held on June 20, 2017 at 7:00 pm. She also asked everyone to please come a few minutes early as parking will be reserved for Board members.  She also stated that an award will be presented to Ben Richardson who is retiring from the Board in June 2017 after dedicating twelve years of service to CTC. He also served as Chair and Vice Chair of the Technical College Directors’ Association.
College and Communications

Cheryl Myers’ report:
· Video presentation on January 2017 Graduation

· News coverage on student activities on-going.
· Social Media continues to increase:

· Instagram followers’ count is 107
· Twitter Followers’ count is 559

· Facebook Followers’ count is 9,327

Institutional Advancement

David Fletcher’s report:
· The CTC Foundation has given approximately $52,000 in scholarships to assist students and faculty over the last year. 
· Attended a non-profit forum hosted by Synovus last week with Jack Hayes.  Sessions included:
· Standards for reporting “Restricted Donations”

· Drafting Charitable Gift Agreements

· Donor Relations, The Disney Way

· Currently working with PLT to create a plan for the Mega Scholarship Event on August 31st.

· The Gene Hass Foundation contributed a $12,000 grant funds in April 2016.

· A Foundation Delegate Meeting and Pooled account review meeting is scheduled for June 8 in Macon, Georgia.
Economic Development
Jamie Loyd’s report:

· The Economic Development staff is now temporarily located on CTC campus until renovations have been completed at the Economic Development Training site.

· Customized Training is on-going.
· Goodwill’s Retail and Custodial Training begins in June 2017.
· The Department of Drivers Services (DDS) will implement a new statewide system for issuing driver’s license.  A vendor for the project has not yet been determined.  The DDS has reached out to Economic Development for training and designing of the new system.
Operations

Tommy Wilson’s report:
· Quick Start/Pratt & Whitney training will be held on campus effective July 1, 2017.
· Megha Mehta was hired as the new Application Developer for the IT Department.

· The previous intranet version is no longer accessible.

· The IT Department is working with the Business Office to process refunds by using the BP Logix workflow.
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Administrative Services

Karen Thomas ‘report:
· Ms. Thomas gave the financial report for the period ending April 30, 2017.
· The FY 18 Budget Allocations were presented by the Commissioner at the Leadership Summit in April.

· The FY 18 Department budget requests have been submitted for review.
· Angela Taylor completed the Administrative Services Executive Academy and received a certificate signed and presented by Commissioner Corbin.

· Madelyn Brown has joined Administrative Services staff.  She will oversee the Human Resource Department.
Student Affairs

Tara Askew’s report:

Enrollment
· The total enrollment for Summer Semester is 1,867 (2% increase from summer 2016). 

· A total of 806 applications have been received for the Summer Semester.  320 (39.7%) new and returning students registered (highest yield rate in 4 years).
· CTC hosted its inaugural Engineering and Technology Week, on May 8-11.
Office Disability and Special Services

· The Office of Disability and Special Services sponsored a Non-Traditional Career Open House on Thursday, April 13, 2017.
· A death/hard of hearing student has been accepted into the Diploma Pharmacy Technology Program for Summer Semester 2017.
Registrar’s Office
· Spring Commencement exercises will be held on Tuesday, June 20, 2017 at the Columbus Civic Center at 7:00 p.m. A total of 370 plus students are eligible to graduate.
CARE Center
· A total of 796 TEAMS alerts were raised during Spring Semester 2017.  70 of those were assigned, 629 were closed and 97 were unassigned.
· Total placement of graduates in field for AY 2016 is 84% with 97.4% total placement.

Academic Affairs
Melanie Thornton’s report:


Division of Health Science and Nursing

· The Division of Health Sciences and Nursing participated in a full day of activities at Double Churches Middle School (DCMS) on April 25, 2017.  Approximately 250 students participated.
· The Diagnostic Medical Sonography program has a 100% pass rate in all three national registry exams – Physics, Abdomen, OB-GYH) for CoHort 2017.
Division of Business
· Phi Beta Lambda participated in the bi-annual March for Babies walk hosted by the March of Dimes on April 22, 2017.
· Phi Beta Lambda students participated in a state competition in Atlanta, Georgia. Five students “placed” in the state competition and is headed to Anaheim, California to compete in a national competition which will be held in June 2017.
· Based upon recommendations, requests, and feedback from faculty volunteers on the Online Courses Quality Assurance Ad-Hoc Steering Committee, started developing a draft of formal Online Quality Assurance Review program/process for Columbus Technical College.
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Institutional Effectiveness
Monique Baucham’ s report:

Institutional Effectiveness

· The end of the year assessment plans is due on June 30, 2017.

Performance Accountability System (PAS)/Perkins
· PAS Improvement Plans was submitted on May 18, 2017.
· Perkins Improvement Plan is focusing on non-traditional enrollment and retention (entire state missed the benchmark) 

Programmatic Accreditations
· Diagnostic Medical Sonography site visit is scheduled for June 12 – 13, 2017

· Nursing site visit is scheduled for September 27- 29, 2017 (currently working on self-study)
Ms. Baucham attended a meeting this morning with JCCI Grant Writers to obtain information on grants that the college can apply for.  CTC will be positioned for the year 2018 and 2020 to apply for a formula grant and competitive grant.   Ms. Baucham also said it’s good to know that she has the JCCI resource to back us up with the knowledge-base for the grants.
Chairman Fox asked the board members to meet privately outside of Conference Technology Center to nominate a committee to elect a slate of new officers for the year 2017-18.  The Nominating Committee was selected; Velma Bright as Chair, Jim Trott, David McCurry, Edwina Turner, Ben Richardson, and Joe Slade Johnson.  The Nominating Committee will report and approve the slate of new officers at the next meeting on June 20, 2017.
Old Business:  None
New Business:  None
Adjourn:  There being no other business for discussion, the Board adjourned at 1:35 p.m. The next scheduled board meeting will be Tuesday, June 20, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. at the Columbus Civic Center in conjunction with CTC’s Commencement Ceremony.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Mary Alexander, President’s Office[image: image3.png]



Board of Directors:





Velma W. Bright


Muscogee County





David E. Fox


Muscogee County





Joe “Slade” Johnson


Talbot County





David G. McCurry


Chattahoochee County





Ben Richardson


Muscogee County





James “Jim” Trott


Harris County





Edwina G. Turner


Stewart County











Lorette M. Hoover


President











